AMS: Explanation related to the Semi-Annual Financial Statements 2023 
[bookmark: _GoBack]On April 02, 2024, AMECC Mechanical Construction Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 59/2024/CV-AMECC explaining the auditor's qualified opinion on the Financial Statements 2023 as follows: 
As of December 31, 2023, we are monitoring the item: Capital investment in Myanma Shipyards - AMECC Joint Venture Company with actual contributed capital of USD 6,809,900 (out of a total commitment of USD 26,310,000), equivalent to VND 155,423,944,405, reaching a capital contribution rate of 15%. At the time of preparing the Separate Financial Statements and Consolidated Financial Statements for the fiscal year ending on December 31, 2023, the joint venture is temporarily suspending operations and is unable to prepare Financial Statements due to political instability in Myanmar. Due to not being able to collect all the required documents and not being able to carry out audit procedures to verify the current value of this investment, the audit company has issued a qualified opinion in the Financial Statements 2023. 
However, the Board of Directors of the joint venture assesses that the political status in Myanmar will soon stabilize and the joint venture will soon continue its investment, and production and business activities as planned. On this basis, the Board of Directors of the Company has made an assessment and concluded that there is no need to make a provision for loss of investment in the joint venture in the Financial Statements.
